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 e-NEWS 
 
 
Dear Community, 
 

We are fast approaching the end of our school year. Whilst we are still engaged in the 
service and education of our community at this time, we are also busily planning budgets, 
class groups, timetables and programs for 2018.  Moreover, these are just some of the 
myriad of tasks we are undertaking in an effort to ensure this year runs smoothly to the 
end and ensure we are ready for next year. 
 

I am proud to report we have a 100% retention rate of staff for 2018. This fact in itself says 
a great deal about the positive culture of our school and the value our staff place in SMMPS 
as a workplace.  We are making some changes, as we have some teachers returning from 
Parental Leave. However, I am enjoying not having to advertise or interview for teachers 
for the first time in 19 years as a Principal! SMMPS is a good school and I am very proud of 
all we do in our school. 
 

As you may well know, one of my missions in life is to make Mary Mackillop known to 
others. I am confident our children know Mary MacKillop the person and St. Mary 
MacKillop the saint. We take our Year 6 students to Sydney each year and visit Mary 
MacKillop Place in North Sydney. This is where Mary is laid to rest and where a museum 
detailing her life is worth visiting.  
 

The tour guides always report, “You don’t need us. These children know more about Mary 
than we do”! This is always a moment of great joy and pride. Hopefully, we have taught our 
children something about Mary MacKillop, which they can take into life as they grow into 
adults. I know, I look to Mary for inspiration daily and I pray daily through her intercession 
for my family and for our school community. Mary MacKillop is truly there for us! 
 

Mary lived her life with ‘an attitude of gratitude.’  I live my life in that spirt also. I am 
grateful for the people in my life with whom I have been blest. I am grateful for my career. I 
am grateful for my life experiences and I am grateful for the influence of Mary MacKillop in 
my life. In addition, I am grateful for the care of the Sisters of St Joseph (the Josephites, the 
order of religious sisters, Mary founded).  
 

As we know, life is not an easy ride and we encounter many challenges…. However, our 
faith and an ‘attitude of gratitude’ is the way forward to peace and happiness, no matter 
what we face.  
 

I include, below, a brilliant article from Michael Grose, Parenting Ideas. It is absolutely well 
worth a read. I see it every day. Children with an attitude of gratitude, cope with life 
challenges in the classroom and playground, so much better. As parents, if we encourage 
this attitude and look for the positives, we serve our children very well. 
 

Have a good week everybody. 
 

 
 

Anthony McCluskey 
Principal 
 

 

 

 

Inside Story 3 

Inside Story 4 

Inside Story 5 

Inside Story 6 

Inside Story 7 

Last Story 8 

The wisdom of  

St. Mary MacKillop 

 

“I am full of hope in God 

who has been so good 

to us all.” 

 

28.11.1898 

 

IMPORTANT   DATES 

 

2017 Term Dates 
 
 
 

Term 4 
10 October-20 December 

 
 

2017-Term 4 
 
 

Wednesday 6 

December 

School Closure Day-See 

details over the page 

Tuesday 12 December  

Parent Helper afternoon 

tea at 2.15pm 
 

Wednesday 13 

December 

Christmas Carols Night 

from 7.00 pm 
 

Thursday 14 December 

Year 6-Big Day In 
 

Friday 15 December 

Last Day for Year 6 at 

1.00pm 
 

Year 6 Graduation at 7pm 

in the Church 

Wednesday 20 

December 

Last Day for Year P-5 at 

1.00pm 
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REMEMBER 
 

PART TWO of our PREP ORIENTATION is happening tomorrow, Wednesday 29 November and Thursday 
30 November. 
 

School is closed to all children next Wednesday 6 December 2017, for our 2018 Staff Planning Day. 
As always thank you for your support. 
 
SOCIAL JUSTICE IN THE SPIRIT OF ST. MARY MACKILLOP IN ACTION. 
 

We offer our deepest thanks to all the generous and thoughtful families who donated to our Toiletry Drive 
for Joseph’s Corner.  As you know, Joseph’s Corner is a service, in the spirit of St. Mary Mackillop, led by 
the Sisters of St. Joseph and volunteers. It serves families of people suffering from addiction.    
Your generous donations will go a long way at Christmas to making some of these families feel a little more 
supported. Thank you for your active spirit and appreciation of a social justice issue, as through your 
donations.  
 

This year we have supported Joseph’s Corner through a causal clothes day, where we raised over $600. 
This money goes towards counselling for families in need. You also donated 200 children’s books from our 
Book Fair and today we are donating the many toiletries given by you.  Your generousity will go towards 
making some families Christmas a little happier. Thank you! 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our Parent Helpers… 
 

We are holding an afternoon tea on Tuesday 12th December at 2.15pm in our new multi purpose space to 
thank all our wonderful parents/carers/grandparents for all their help during the year.  If you are part of 
the parent and friends association or you have volunteered in PMP, canteen, sporting activities, reading in 
classrooms or attended excursions, please come along. 
Can you please advise Kellie at the office if you will be attending for catering purposes? Thank you. 
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Are You Leaving Us? 
 

Now that we are in the final term for the year, it is timely that we look forward to 2018 to ascertain our student 
numbers.  
 

If you have a child/ren in Years Prep – 5 who will not be returning to St Mary MacKillop Primary School for 2018, 
please forward a letter/email to Mr Anthony D’Amico, Deputy Principal, advising us at your earliest convenience.  
 

Alternatively, you can email us at: office@mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au  
 

This will assist us with our classrooms, students and staffing requirements for the coming year. 
 
 

Canteen Specials This Term…. 

 

Pasta Day-Friday 1st December. Orders now closed on flexischools. 

Subway Day-Friday 8th December. Available to order on flexischools now.  Orders close 

Monday 4th at 12.00pm 
 
 

Also, when placing your child’s subway order, please check the date that you are ordering.  If you miss the cut-off 
date and time, the system will bring up the next date.  We get quite a few children coming to the office saying that 
their parents have placed a Subway order; we then find that it has been ordered for the next date. 
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St Vincent de Paul Christmas Hamper Appeal organised by Year 4 

 
The Year 4’s are currently looking at the unit, Our Parish Community- The Holy Spirit in 
action. While studying this unit we have learnt Jesus Christ is the model of Christian love 
and service and that the Holy Spirit inspires Christians to love and serve others. Through 
these new learnings, we have been inspired to put these understandings into action to help 
and assist those less fortunate than us in our local community.  Christmas is a time of hope, 
joy and giving.  
However, there are many families, children and adults in our local community that will not 
experience the Christmas that we all do. This is why we are taking action and have 
organised a St Vincent De Paul Christmas hamper appeal and we are asking for your 
support! We would greatly appreciate if you could donate items such as non-perishable 
foods, linen, toys, books, stationary, clothes and toiletries. We kindly ask that all these 
items be new so that these people in our community can have a very Merry Christmas. 
We will be leaving a coloured tub in each classroom where all the donated items can be 
placed. Please think of others during this Christmas season and as a catholic community let 
us help those less fortunate. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Mary MacKillop Primary School is Fundraising with Entertainment Books! 

 

The brand NEW 2017/2018 Entertainment Hard Copy Books are no longer in stock.  Digital memberships 
are just $70 each and are packed full of great offers. Not only will you receiving amazing discounts to a 
variety of venues and restaurants, but you will also be helping our school.  St Mary MacKillop P.S. will 
receive 20% of all membership sales! If you would like to order your digital membership, just 
visit www.entbook.com.au/9127y31 
 
 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

We are holding a meeting this Thursday at 9.00am in the staffroom.  All welcome 
 
 
 

TERM FOUR 
 
 

Christmas Carols Night– Wednesday 13th December, 7.00pm until 8.30pm 
 

REQUEST FOR CHRISTMAS RAFFLE PRIZES 
 

We will once again be holding our annual Christmas Raffle which will be drawn on the Carols Night.  To help 
make the raffle a great success we hope to have many great prizes on offer.  If there are any families in the 
school who have small businesses and are able to donate any of their goods or services as prizes, it would be 
very much appreciated.  In return, your business will be promoted in the e-NEWS which is read by our school 
community.  Please leave your details at the office if you are able to assist.  Thanking you in advance. 
 

http://www.entbook.com.au/9127y31
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